
Death of Rev. G. Thomas Osterfield 
  
We are sad to share that Rev. G. Thomas Osterfield died on Monday, October 14, 2024. Pastor Tom 
was very active with our Diocese of Meru partnership.  He and his wife, Gail, traveled to Tanzania 
many times.  Pastor Tom was ordained in 1974 and served as an interim pastor in five Greater 
Milwaukee Synod congregations: Our Savior's - Oconomowoc, The Village Church - Milwaukee, 
Galilee - Pewaukee, Gloria Dei - Menomonee Falls and Trinity - Cedarburg. In 2019 he and Gail 
moved to Florida. Please hold Pastor Tom's family and friends in your prayers as they grieve his loss. 
A memorial service was held on All Saints Day in the Florida community where Pastor Tom lived. 
 
We thank God for the life and ministry of Pastor Tom Osterfield. May light perpetual shine upon him! 

 


